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OUR MISSION  

is to share  

God’s message,  

to grow in our  

faith, to love and 

serve others. 

Lent Leads Us to Consider Our Mortality So That We 

May Have Life in Christ 
By Pastor Chris 

 

Pondering your own mortality probably doesn’t top the list of your favorite  
pastimes. If you are anything like me, you go out of your way to bury the fact 
that one day, you will die. We tell ourselves we have plenty of time. “That Day” 
only will come in the distant future; it doesn’t require immediate attention.  
 

But recent headlines remind us that we can never predict when That Day will 
come, and it can come much, much sooner than anticipated. No one saw the 
death of NBA superstar Kobe Bryant coming. This man seemed larger than life. 
Blessed with extreme wealth and excellent health, Kobe couldn’t really be gone 
at 41, could he? 
 

In more recent news, musician Lindsey Lagestee planned to play with her band 
at a Valentine’s Day show in Chicago. A vehicle struck her as she crossed the 
street toward the venue, and she died a few days later. She was 25 years old. 
 

On a more personal note, my sister recently had a delightful lunch with one of 
our cousins. Later that day, our cousin would suffer a major heart attack and 
die. Although she was 76, she had been in good health. Her sudden death 
came as a major surprise. 
 

Our mortality comes into focus during the season of Lent and for good reason. 
On Ash Wednesday, we heard the words of God’s declaration to Adam: “For 
you are dust and to dust, you shall return.” These words remind us that death 
does not come as a natural part of the cycle of life. Rather, death comes as 
God’s judgement against sin. In light of this, living in denial of our own mortality 
can prove deadly.  
 

 (Continued on Page 2.) 

 

Lenten Series: Human Anger Meets Christ’s Compassion in 
the Passion Worship Schedule 
 

March 4: Peter draws the sword – Luke 22:47-53  
March 11: Caiaphas proclaims judgment – Matt. 25:57-68 
March 18: Judas takes his own life – Matt. 27:3-10  
March 25: Herod’s delight crashes to contempt  – Luke 23:1-12 
April 1: Mob mentality takes over – Matt. 27:15-26 
 

Maundy Thursday: Jesus prepares a heavenly feast -  Matt. 26:17-20 
Good Friday: Jesus prepares a heavenly kingdom -  Luke 23:39-43 
Easter Sunday: Jesus prepares us for Good News -  Matt. 28:1-10 

March 2020 

Sunday, March 8 



Lent Leads Us to Consider Our Mortality So 
That We May Have Life in Christ 

(Continued from Page 1.) 
 

Psalm 90 offers up this petition to God: “Teach us to number our 
days that we may get a heart of wisdom,” (Psalm 90:12). During this 
season of Lent, we have an opportunity to 
ponder our own mortality from a higher point 
of view, considering how our sin has brought 
us to a most grave condition with death’s 
wages as payment for our trespasses. We 
remember that our sins earn spiritual death 
and separation from God. Instead of filing 
death away neatly in a corner somewhere, 
God’s Word calls us to turn from our  
rebellion and sin, repenting of our  
transgressions instead of wallowing securely 
in them. Psalm 90 asks that God’s Word 
might help us fully  
recognize this even as that Word leads us to God for deliverance.  
 

During Lent, we will consider our Lord’s passion and death as 
God’s means to bring about this deliverance. In His humanity, our 
Lord did not have a long life before he died at the hands of lawless 
men. Even though He had instructed His disciples that He had 
come to suffer and die and rise again to break the power of death, 
they scattered, hid and even despaired during our Lord’s passion 
and immediately after His death. But they did not yet have the 
whole story realized. 
 

We know the Easter joy that awaits us. God does not leave you on 
the ash heap or in the dust of death. He sent Jesus to take all of sin 
and death’s power upon Himself. As we consider our own mortality, 
we also look forward to our immortality -- brought to reality by 
Christ’s Easter victory. But for 40 days until Easter, we will see and 
study our Savior as He walks the hard, deadly road to Jerusalem, 
taking each step deliberately and confidently to give us eternal life. 
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Upcoming Bible Studies 
 

9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible 
study - Beautiful Savior has moved 
to a united curriculum; all grade  
levels, even adults, will study the 
same Bible lesson every Sunday in 
hopes that it will foster discussion  
between members and equip fami-
lies for faith formation at home. 
 

7 p.m. Tuesday Bible study -  
Miracles Bible Study: The four 
Gospels and the book of Acts  
contain many miracles.  They cause 
people to wonder how God’s rule 
presents itself. Certainly, miracles  
demonstrate God’s compassionate 
acts toward people in need. But  
they do more than help someone 
out of a difficult situation. In the New 
Testament, miracles work together 
with the words of Jesus to identify 
Him as the Son of God and the  
Savior of the world. The miracles 
help point to the coming of God’s 
kingdom through Jesus. 
 

Perhaps you’ve seen one of those 
religious shows that claim to perform 
miraculous healings. Maybe you’ve 
heard the message that if you have 
enough faith, you will be cured, or 
someone won’t die. Like a sales 
pitch, the phrase “claim a miracle” 
tells us to expect it, and it will happen. 
 

The Bible’s message is much  
different. Yes, miracles happen – 
even today. But to expect one  
or claim one from God is not the 
promise given in Scripture. Instead, 
Jesus’s gifts of forgiveness and  
eternal life are the promises we 
claim and expect.  
 
 

9 a.m. Thursday Women’s Bible 
study:  “Isaiah, Trusting God in 
Troubled Times” - In Isaiah, you'll  
discover that trouble and suffering 
are nothing new to God's people. 
Isaiah raises a loud cry for revival 
amid a rotting society. Isaiah firmly 
believes that God can triumph even 
in the worst of times. Join us as we 
dig deep into the message of re-
pentance, forgiveness and hope. 
You'll find comfort for coping with 
your own troubled times.  

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
 

Did you know that the Thrivent Choice program allows 
eligible Thrivent members to recommend making  
charitable contributions to Beautiful Savior?  Several 
BSLC members have supported the church’s mission by  
directing a portion of their Thrivent Choice dollars to BSLC.   
Between 2015 and 2019, Beautiful Savior has received  
$17,232 in Thrivent Choice dollars, which included $3489 in 2019. 
 

Thank you for supporting God’s work at BSLC through the Thrivent 
Choice program!  If you haven’t participated in Thrivent Choice but 
would like to learn more, you can visit Thrivent.com/thriventchoice, 
or contact your Thrivent representative. You must renew your  
designation every year.  The deadline is March 31. 
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BSLC Treasurer's Report 
General Operating Fund 

Oper. Fund Dec. YTD 
 Contributions  $64,369      372,686 
 Expense 55,628 397,246 

 Surplus/(Shortfall) 8,741 (24,560) 
  Revised 1/27/20     

Restore His House 

Capital Campaign 

     Capital Pledged Goal 

     Campaign  $289,000      $330,000 

Potluck Suppers During Lent  
 

BSLC offers soup and sandwich suppers before 
our Lenten worship each 
Wednesday from 6-6:45 p.m. 
You are invited to bring soups, 
sandwiches or desserts as you 
are able.  Our groups will do the 
set-up and clean-up.  Listed below are the dates 
for each group.  Thanks for your help.  
 

     March 4 O-R Wanda Roesler  
     March 11   S Maggie Stende 
     March 18 T-Z Kim Ternes 
     March 25 A-Bo Andrea Olson 
     April 1 Br-D Janet Koppinger 

Easter Flowers On Altar  
 

A sign-up sheet is available in the 
narthex to order Easter flowers in 
memory or in honor of loved ones. 
Flowers and the prices are listed on 
the sign-up sheets.  The firm deadline 
to place an order is March 29. Please 
make checks payable to the LWML.  

Voters’ Meeting March 29 
 

There will be a voters’ meeting at 9:30 a.m.  
Sunday, March 29, between services, to discuss 
and vote on the election of officers.  Please try to 
attend this important meeting. Thanks.  

New Member Sunday March 22 
 

Beautiful Savior will welcome the newer members 
of our congregation during both worship services 
on Sunday, March 22.  There will be a potluck to 
welcome the new members at 11:45 a.m. in the 
fellowship hall. Bring a dish or dessert to share 
and enjoy fellowship with our new members. If  
you would like to become a member at Beautiful 
Savior, talk with Pastor Chris or Pastor Brian. We 
would love to have you as part of our church family.   

Evangelism to Meet March 2 
 

The evangelism committee will meet at 6 p.m. on 
Monday, March 2. At this meeting the agenda is  
to develop and implement an 
adopt-a-member program so 
Beautiful Savior members can  
welcome, integrate, and serve 
new members so they feel loved!   
 

This adopt-a-member program 
will match a current member 
with a new member, visitor or a member that is 
becoming active again. We hope to have this in 
place by March 22 for new member Sunday.  
 

If you are interested in helping mentor new  
members contact Tim Deitemeyer at 
tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com or come check  
out the meeting. Pizza will be provided. Are You Being Called?  

 

Prayerfully consider if you could step up and be  
a captain or even join the altar guild. Our altar 
guild sets up communion on those Sundays, 
Wednesdays (during summer months) or  
holidays when Holy communion is celebrated. 
The captain is responsible to line up altar guild 
members for a month at a time. If you would like 
to be a captain or join the guild, talk to Pastor 
Chris or Pastor Brian. 

Lutheran Youth Fellowship Chili 
Cook-off and Silent Auction  
 

Plan to attend the Lutheran Youth Fellowship  
chili cook-off and silent auction from 2 to 4 p.m.  
Saturday, March 21. Purchase an endless chili 
bowl for a freewill donation. Sample and vote on 
Beautiful Savior’s finest recipes. A trophy will be 
awarded for the best chili recipe. Desserts also 
will be available for purchase. Many wonderful  
silent auction items will be available. We would 
like to invite the entire congregation to attend and 
contribute to this event. Please consider donating 
an item for the silent auction. Gift certificates and 

baskets of any value are welcome. See Pastor 
Brian if you would like to donate an item.  



 
 
 
 

Service Group - Our group for March consists of 

the letters O-R with Wanda Roesler as captain. She will 
call you asking for treats or help with other events. 
Thanks for your help. Our April group will be the letter S 
with captain Maggie Stende. 
 

Elders - At least one of our elders are here every  

Sunday morning. They greet members and visitors, help 
the pastor with any needs and see that all goes well. If 
you have any concerns for our church, please talk to 
head elder Adam Tykwinski or any of the elders.   
 

Gold Club - Gold Club is a time to get together and 

enjoy a potluck meal and some fellowship. Gold Club is 
for everyone, so feel free to join us for food, faith and  
fellowship. Bring a dish or treat, wear something green 
and join us at noon Wednesday, March 18.  
 

Quilting and Fellowship - Quilting will  

meet at 9 a.m. Thursday, March 12 and 26. We  
meet twice a month for 5 to 6 hours. Being a quilter  
is not a requirement. We donate quilts to local  
organizations and sell them to members. If there is a  
silent auction, we are happy to donate a quilt. If you have 
any questions, please call Donna Ceroll 232-2464.   
 

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members, men and 

women of any age are invited to gather at 9 a.m. on  
Friday mornings at Randy’s, 2130 University Drive S., 
Fargo. 
 

LWML News - The LWML will meet at 6 p.m. on 

Thursday, March 19.  All women are invited to join us.  If 
you can’t attend the monthly meetings, consider joining a  
committee to help make things happen. Your participation 
in LWML is a great way to make new friends and serve 
the Lord.  
 

Loose Change Sunday - Will be Sunday, March 29. 
Bring change or bills to drop in the mite buckets. 
 

Beautiful Garden - The fourth annual Beautiful 

Garden in Beautiful Savior’s backyard is looking for you!  
If you do not have a garden of your own, love to garden 
but are inexperienced at growing plants, we are what you 
are looking for. We meet at the garden at 5:30 p.m. on 
Wednesdays beginning in May. If you are interested in 
helping with and benefiting from our garden and harvest, 
please e-mail tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com and you will 
be added to the communication list. Thanks.  
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Deaths 
 

February 2: James Aarfor, 83, Fargo, passed 
away.  His funeral was at Holy Cross Lutheran 
Church, Lidgerwood on Feb. 7, 2020. James 
is survived by his wife, Josephine, and three  
children: Renae Aarfor (Rick Engen), Sue 
Heitkamp (Joel) and John Aarfor (Roberta) 
 

February 5: Roland Barchinger, 92, Fargo, 
passed away.  His funeral was at Beautiful 
Savior on Feb. 19, 2020. Roland was  
preceded in death by his first wife Dorthea, 
second wife, Jeanne, and daughter Cindy 
Crummy; and is survived by his son, Winn and  
son-in-law, Bruce (Lora Albrecht) Crummy; 
granddaughters, Kristi (Bert) Cameron, Allie 
(Tim) Flaten; great-granddaughters: Taylor, 
Kennedy and Emma Cameron. 
 

Baptisms 
 

February 23:  Ella Rae Johnson, 
daughter of Randy and Amanda  
Johnson, born January 24, 2020.  
Her sponsors are Mark and Carolyn  
Johnson and Karen Halverson. 
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FM Bach Choir 
 

Calling all singers!  Immanuel Lutheran 
Church will be hosting a performance at  
7 p.m. Saturday, April 4, featuring the Bach 
Chamber Choir, Bach Festival Choir and Bach 
String Ensemble.  If anyone is interested in 
auditioning for the Chamber Choir, contact 
Katie Rolf at 651-336-1012 or 
Kathryn.rolf@gmail.com. 

Main Street Living Choir 
 

The Main Street Living Choir will be  
rehearsing and recording on March 14.  
Practice will be 1-2 p.m. with recording  
starting at 2 p.m. at Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, 1258 Broadway N, Fargo. Please  
join us if you like to sing. 



A Prayer for Healing 

By Pastor Brian 

 

“O Lord, rebuke me not in your anger, nor discipline me in your wrath.  Be gracious to me, O Lord, for I am 
languishing; heal me, O Lord, for my bones are troubled.  My soul also is greatly troubled.  But you, O Lord—
how long?  Turn, O Lord, deliver my life; save me for the sake of your steadfast 
love…Depart from me, all you workers of evil, for the Lord has heard the sound  
of my weeping.  The Lord has heard my plea; the Lord accepts my prayer.”   
(Psalm 6:1-4, 8-9). 
 

King David wrote this psalm probably at the time in his life when things were not  
going well.  He was hurting physically and was greatly disturbed over the turmoil  
that was engulfing him.  He prayed fervently for the Lord to deliver him from the  
agony of pain and the anguish of his soul. 
 

Can you relate to David’s condition today?  Are you struggling with a physical  
ailment that drains your strength?  When you woke up this morning, was your  
outlook for the day clouded by yesterday’s adversity?  Are you slogging through  
the day silently sighing, “O Lord, how long?” 
 

In his great needs for his body and soul, David petitioned the Lord for help.  He counted on the Lord’s  
unfailing love to look on him in mercy and lift him up from the pit of his problems.  And his prayer was  
answered.  David exclaimed, “The Lord has heard my plea; the Lord accepts my prayer.” 
 

Trusting in the love and power of the Lord, you too can take your cares to Him.  He promises to hear our  
prayer.  And His answer will always be according to His unfailing love for you—a love He demonstrated by 
sending Jesus to rescue you from the pain of sin’s punishment and the agony of eternal death.  The Lord 
hears your pleas and accepts your prayers. 
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As I write this article on Feb. 10, the Coronavirus  
epidemic is in the headlines, the recent wild fires  
in Australia are fresh in our minds and the nightly 
news reminds us that we are living in a fallen,  
broken world. In the last two weeks I’ve attended  
funerals for two younger friends who have been 
struggling with health problems for years. I too  
will be undergoing surgery for prostate cancer on 
March 5.  Your prayers will be greatly appreciated.  
“We know that the whole creation has been  
groaning as in the pains of childbirth right up to the 
present time.” (Romans 8:22) “But thanks be to God, 
who gives us the victory through our Lord Jesus 
Christ.” (I Corinthians 15:57)  
         - Ken Koehler, volunteer coordinator for MSLN 
 
 

Thank you for your much needed financial support! 
Checks may be sent to “Main Street Living North,”  
821 5th Ave. S., Fargo, ND 58103, or donate by  
credit card or your PayPal account on the website.  
 

Thank you, and God’s blessing in Christ! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March pastors and sermons are as follows: 
 

Mar 1: Rev. Adam Harvala, St. Andrew Lutheran 
Church, West Fargo, presents the message: “Sweet 
Merciful Relief,” based on Psalm 32:1-7. This Is The 
Life program is: Man Adrift. 
 

Mar 8: Rev. Jacob Wagner, St. John’s Lutheran 
Church, Vergas, MN, presents the message: 
“Change ?!?!?!,” based on Gen. 12:1-9, Rom. 4:1-8, 
13-17, John 3:1-17. This Is The Life program: Time 
Out for Bill. 
 

Mar 15: Rev. Robin Fish Sr., Immanuel Lutheran 
Church of Bartlett Township, Verndale, MN, presents 
the message: “True Blessedness,” based on Luke 
11:14-28. This Is The Life program is:  A Gift for 
Grandpa.   
 

Mar 22: Rev. Steve Schulz, Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, Fargo, presents the message: “Blinded by 
the Light,” based on John 9:1-14. This Is The Life 
program: Boy on the Fence. 
 

Mar 29:  Rev. Kevin Mann, St. Paul Lutheran Church, 
Henning, MN, presents the message: “Life from 
Death,” based on John 11:1-53. This Is The Life  
program: The Sin of Roy Baxter.  
 

“Main Street Living North” TV Program News  
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Grace Lutheran School News 
 

Updates: 
• Giving Hearts Day update - 174 donors  
      provided $54,113 with an additional  
      $4,000 pledged as a challenge grant to be      
      disbursed at a later date. Thank you!! 
• Jonathan Kamin will be visiting GLS Feb. 29 –  
      Mar. 2 as he considers the call to become                   
      the new principal. 
• Enrollment for the 2020 – 2021 school year          

is ongoing. 
• Technology upgrades continue to be worked on. 
• All grades will visit the Plains Art Museum –    

Center for Creativity in the next month. 
• State testing will start later in March. 

 

 
 

Prayer Requests: 
• Continued spiritual growth for our students,   
      faculty and staff. 
• Jonathan Kamin as he  
      considers the call we    
      have extend to him. 
• Thankfulness for  
      Giving Hearts Day  
      Donors. 
• Calmness for students 

completing state testing. 
• Guidance for parents 

considering GLS for 
their children. 

LCMS members march for life with ‘a message of forgiveness for all’ 
 

By Stacey Egger 
 

Marching for life 
The 2020 National March for Life theme was “Life Empowers: Pro-life is Pro-woman.” The LCMS theme  
was “Show up. Confess Christ. Be Lutheran.” 
 

As in previous years, LCMS marchers wore neon green Eyes of Life hats, carried Eyes of Life signs and 
sang hymns — printed on the backs of the signs — as they marched. 
 

“Our group sings hymns,” said Hilarie Nigro, a sophomore at Concordia University Wisconsin (CUW),  
Mequon, WI. This was Nigro’s first time to attend the D.C. march. “That was an amazing experience, all  
singing together, with President Harrison leading us as if we were an army.” 
 

The LCMS group included marchers of all ages: college students, seminarians, young adults, parents,  
children and senior citizens. Student groups from several Concordia universities attended, as well as more 
than 90 students from Concordia Lutheran High School (CLHS) in Fort Wayne, Ind. Three Lutheran students 
were able to accompany Harrison backstage at the rally held on the National Mall prior to the march:  
Caroline Hagan of CUW; Nicole Chappell of Concordia University Chicago, River Forest, Ill.; and Callie  
Hoover of CLHS. President Donald J. Trump attended the rally, the first U.S. president in history to do so. “It 
[being backstage] was a little bit surreal … being able to meet the different types of people,” said Chappell. 
“We talked to the Greek Orthodox bishop who led the prayer … [and] to an attorney from Louisiana.” 
 

It was Chappell’s fourth time at the March for Life. “We’re not going to stop until we have what we want,” she 
said. “And what we want is life for everyone.” 
 

“The media … tries to make it seem like everybody is pro-choice,” said Hagan. “It’s really cool to be here, to 
see how many people … are pro-life, and to stand together. Every life is a gift from God. Every life has value, 
no matter what stage — even in the womb.” 
 

As marchers reached the U.S. Supreme Court and dispersed, Harrison led the LCMS group in Corporate  
Confession and Absolution, a prayer and a final hymn. 
 

“We have confessed our sins,” concluded Harrison. “We have all fallen short of caring for our neighbor, of 
loving our neighbor in various ways, and [have] also ignored the need of our neighbor. And yet we are  
forgiven for the sake of Christ. 
 

“Dear friends in Christ, continue forward knowing that our Lord Jesus is in front of us and behind us. The  
future is in His hands. He is the future of the church.” 
 

-Reprinted from the Reporter, official newspaper of the LCMS 



 

March Youth Events 
 

UPCOMING BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES:  Join us for food, fun and fellowship! 
 

Sunday, March 1 -  from 5-7 p.m. – Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 9-12 
Wednesday, March 4 -  from 7:45-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Sunday, March 8 -  from 5-7 p.m. – Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 9-12 
Wednesday, March 11 -  from 7:45-9 p.m. -  Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Wednesday, March 18 -  from 7:45-9 p.m. -  Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Sunday, March 22 -  from 5-7 p.m. – Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 9-12 
Wednesday, March 25 -  from 7:45-9 p.m. -  Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
 

Upcoming Events: 
Junior High and Senior High Youth Zone Nerf Night - Friday, March 6: Junior and senior high youth and 
their friends are invited for an evening of games, Bible study, music, food and of course Nerf from 7 p.m. - 
midnight on March 6 at Immanuel Lutheran Church, Fargo. Please bring $5 to cover the cost of food.  Contact 
Pastor Chris or Pastor Brian with questions. 
 

LYF Retreat in Carrington - Friday, March 6 - Saturday, March 7: All students in eighth through twelfth 
grade are invited to the Chieftain in Carrington.  We will meet at BSLC at 3:45 p.m. on Friday and return 
around 7 p.m. on Saturday. Cost is $75, which includes Saturday breakfast and pizza lunch buffet, Friday 
night sleeping room (one to four people/room) and program costs. Activities include teen-led growth sessions, 
devotions, concerts, snacks and some meals.  Please register by Sunday, March 1.  Extra money is needed 
for dinner on Friday and Saturday.  See Pastor Brian with questions. 
 

Saturday, March 21: 2-4 p.m. LYF Chili Cook-off and Silent Auction. Please see more information on page 3. 
 

Higher Things Youth Retreat -  Mar. 27-28: Immanuel Lutheran Church in Wahpeton will host the "What is 
Church?" youth retreat, featuring area ND pastors. Cost is $50 per person, which covers all expenses  
including food, activities, and lodging at the church. Boys and girls will be housed in separate areas. Bring 
sleeping bags and pillows. The retreat begins at 6 p.m. Friday, March 27, and ends at 3 p.m. Saturday,  
March 28. Register at www.higherthings.org/retreats. RSVP by March 20. 
 

Page 7 Page 7 

Sunday School Students to Sing 
 

The PreK through third-graders will be singing at 
both worship services on Sunday, March 8.  
Please have your student at the church by 8 a.m. 
for a short practice. 

Crosstraining  
 

Crosstraining is for children in first through fifth 

grade. Crosstraining will meet from 1-3 p.m.  

Sunday, March 15. Crosstraining will involve food 

(both spiritual and physical), fun and fellowship. 

Contact Pastor Brian with any questions.   

Crossfire Youth Praise Band 
 

Crossfire will lead the 8:15 a.m. worship service 
on Sunday, March 8.  We will practice at the 
church from 7-8 p.m. on Sunday, March 1, 15, 22 
and 29 and 5:30 p.m. Friday, March 6.  If you 
have questions, call Ramsey Dahl at 866-5403.  

http://www.higherthings.org/retreats


Contact Us 

PHONE :       (701) 293-1047 

EMAIL:         office@bslcfargo.org 
WEB:         www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 

FACEBOOK:  www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 

Office Hours 

 

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 
 

Pastor Chris and Pastor Brian are also  
available by appointment. 
 

Worship Schedule  
 

Sunday Worship at 8:15 and 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School and Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m. 
 
Holy Communion is celebrated on the first,  

third and fifth Sundays of each month. 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. Postage Paid 
Fargo, ND 

58102 

Permit No. 1068 
Ghost No. 80108 

Council Members   

      

Chairman: Denise Doeling  238-1321 

Vice-Chair: Mike Schlichtmann  552-0380  

Treasurer: Craig Hashbarger  541-0930 

Secretary: Kayla Muehler  899-4504 

Properties: Vacant 

Education: Bobbi Hestdalen      540-2218 

Stewardship: Jennifer Krause  287-8627 

Evangelism: Tim Deitemeyer   793-2220 

Board of Elders 
 

A-Bo  Paul Asche                361-6960 

Br-D   Lloyd Jemtrud                     799-7450 

E-G   Rich Beaver    371-9077 

H-K   Joe Pytlik    261-5943 

L-N   Mike Sellden     235-5828 

O-R   Adam Tykwinski     793-8170 

  S   Dave Hohn    205-6881 

T-Z      Scott Persoon    219-0399 
Elders are assigned families based on last name 

Other Volunteers 
 

LWML President:       Mary Seiffert 241-9032 

Choir Director:     Ramsey Dahl 237-9009 

RRLSA Board Representatives:   Pam Grothman 793-6517 

     Kim Ternes 205-7101 

Financial Secretary:               Beth Gustafson         239-9090 

                     

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH  
2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND  58103 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

CHURCH STAFF 
 

Pastor 

Chris Waldvogel 
701-293-1047 
701-893-6995 
 

Associate Pastor 

Brian Shane 
701-293-1047 
314-532-0012 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Kim Scheer 
701-293-1047 
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